
 

 

 LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 

The Portfolio Holder for the Environment, Councillor Colin Smith, has made the following 
executive decision:  
 
TFL FUNDED WORK PROGRAMME FOR 2015/16 
 
Reference Report (ES14072): 
 
TfL Funded Work Programme for 2015/16, 23/09/2014 Environment Policy Development and 
Scrutiny Committee 
 
Enc. 1 for TfL Funded Work Programme for 2015/16, 23/09/2014 Environment Policy 
Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
Decision: 
 
(1) The programme of formula funded schemes for 2015/16 outlined at Enclosure 1 to 
Report ES14072 be approved for submission to Transport for London. 
 
(2) The Executive Director of Environment and Community Services, in consultation 
with the Environment Portfolio Holder, be authorised to make post-submission 
amendments to the programme reflecting any necessary changes on priority, potential 
implementation delays following detailed design and consultation, or other unforeseen 
events.  
 
Reasons: 
 
L B Bromley has a formula allocation of £2.4m from Transport for London (TfL) for 2015/16. 
Ring-fenced funding will also be available to support a number of other programmes. 
 
It is largely for boroughs to determine how the formula allocation will be spent, (provided 
spend reflects the Mayor’s Transport Strategy) and a list of schemes is provided to TfL for 
2015/16.  
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment PDS Committee on  
23rd September 2014 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 
………………………………………….. 
Councillor Colin Smith  
Environment Portfolio Holder 
 
Mark Bowen 
Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   15 October 2014 
Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   4 December 2014  
Decision Reference:   ENV14017 

 
 


